
 

 

 
MEMORANDUM 

 
To: 

 
Mayor and City Council 

From: 

 
Michael Smith, Public Works Director 

Date: 

 
September 12, 2016 

Subject: 

 
Approval of a Grant Program Agreement with the Georgia 

Transportation Infrastructure Bank for the Westside  
Connector 

 
 
 
BACKGROUND 

 

The city has secured a $500,000 from the Georgia Transportation Infrastructure Bank (GTIB) 
for preliminary engineering on the Westside Connector project.  The purpose of this project is 

to provide congestion relief to the existing I-285 at Ashford Dunwoody Interchange and 
surrounding area towards and along Hammond Drive.  The concept is to construct a grade 
separated distributor ramp that will provide access between I-285 and Perimeter Center 
Parkway, eliminating the existing weaving problem on Ashford Dunwoody Road between I-

285 and Hammond.  In addition, a multiuse trail will be incorporated into the project to 
provide pedestrian connectivity between the commercial developments within the PCIDs area. 
 
The city has previously secured $200,000 in the regional Transportation Improvement 

Program (TIP) and has budgeted $200,000 of city funds for this project.  The TIP funding and 
a portion of the local funding will be used to complete a scoping/feasibility phase for the 
project.  Upon completion of the scoping phase and approval of conceptual design, the GTIB 

funding would be applied towards the preliminary and final design.           
 

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION 

 

Staff recommends approval of the attached Georgia Transportation Infrastructure Bank 
Agreement for Grant Program.   
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